
Chairmans report July 2025 
 

1. I attended the first CAP meeting of the new term of councils (and councillors). The 
representatives of the towns/parishes has more or less remained the same, but the 
divisional councillors are all new. New chairs and vice chairs were voted in with Bob 
Drew of Carn Brea taking over as Chairman. Personally, I have agreed to continue as 
one of the members of the CAP funding panel. The meeting primarily dealt with 
discussions around what the priorities should be for the CAP to focus upon. Various 
proposals were put forward and when all these are collated, a short list will be drawn 
up to be agreed at the next meeting in September. I’m fairly certain that “Youth” will 
be one. 

2. I attended the quarterly meeting of the MVRG and presented the background to our 
application for a grant towards the funding of the youth worker we have employed. 
I’m pleased to say that this was agreed unanimously and the MVRG will match our 
own expenditure. 

3. Yet again – regarding youth – I attended a meeting last week with the various 
stakeholders to evaluate the problems the village is suffering with ASB. Lucy will 
provide a fuller description of that in her clerks report. 

4. Tomorrow evening, I will be at the WAAF Site working group meeting to discuss the 
progress of the investigations that the various members having been carrying out to 
be able to aid the council in making a decision on the future of the site. 


